July 18, 2016

The Mayor and Members of Municipal Council:

Re: Proposed Amendments to Traffic and Parking By-law P.S 111 – Ford Crescent

Reference is made to the staff report regarding the above-noted matter that was considered by the Civic Works Committee at their meeting held on July 18, 2016.

It is my understanding that the recommendations of the Civic Works Committee will be considered at the Municipal Council meeting to be held on July 26, 2016.

I wish to express my concern with respect to the proposed amendment that would remove the current 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM parking restrictions on Ford Crescent to instead permit limited parking of 15 minutes between the hours of 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM September 1 to June 30, except Saturdays. I have lived at my current address since 1980 and have experienced the disruptive effects of unrestricted parking. The proposed 15 minutes all day is insufficient to address the problems. As my property is the most directly impacted by this proposed change, I request that the proposed by-law be amended to provide for limited parking of 15 minutes between 8:00 AM to 9:00 AM and again between 3:00 PM to 4:00 PM, September 1 to June 30, except Saturdays. This would provide parents of children attending the school in the neighbourhood to drop off and pick up their children, but would otherwise prohibit parking on Ford Crescent.

I would appreciate your consideration of this request and would like to be advised of the outcome of this matter.

Sincerely,

Janet V. Collins 39 Ford Crescent London, Ontario N6G 1H8